TJRSUINE Sisters of Toledo Fall 2025 Fall 2025

Partnering with Others for 170 Years - A Shared Journey in Faith and Trust

Beginning December 2024, the Ursulines Sisters set out on 'memory lane,' recalling and giving gratitude to God for 170 years of service and witness to God's people in the Diocese of Toledo and beyond. This past year, 2025, small, guiet celebrations were held with the Sisters, Ursuline Associates, faculty, staff, student leaders and administration of St. Ursula Academy, board members of both school and convent, Mary Manse Alums, and others who minister beside and for us through the Convent Offices.

These simple gatherings were held in appreciation of all that the organizations, groups or individuals have contributed to the life of the Ursuline Sisters in the past, present, and looking ahead to what the future may bring. We call to mind

monumental times in our history of opening schools, starting new ministries, building on Cherry and Erie Streets to Collingwood Boulevard with a Motherhouse and Mary Manse College, to St. Angela Hall and St. Ursula Academy then to Indian Road, and to Grand Rapids, Ohio with Nazareth Hall.

Serving in the Diocese of Toledo, Michigan, California, Washington D.C., Peru, Lima, Tiffin, Vermilion, and so many other cities and states in other dioceses, broadened the witness of the Sisters in a variety of ministries and services to God's people. The Sisters set out in faith and trust in God's providence to educate and form the minds and hearts of children and parents, coworkers in hospitals, parishes, jails, and on the streets with the Gospel message.



Sister Rita Mae Johns passes out tote bags to SUA student council members as a token of appreciation.

Walking the journey with the Sisters were so many lay men and women who provided: experience the Sisters did not have; techniques and programs with which they were not familiar; and support, guidance, perseverance, goals and objectives that seemed unreachable. These men and women went beyond just collaborating and cooperating with the Sisters, but who became sharers in responsibility, and grew in relationships of trust and hope. From the days before Social Security, health insurance, investments, and financial and legal advice, these lay colleagues brought the community into a new world, a contemporary



You're Invited to a Liturgy of Thanksgiving

You are invited to join the Ursuline Sisters and Associates for a *Liturgy of Thanksgiving* in celebration of 170 years, followed by a luncheon, on Sunday, November 23, 2025 beginning at 11 a.m. at St. Ursula Academy.

Please RSVP by Friday, November 14 by calling the Ursuline Convent Offices at 419-536-9587 or emailing vmyers@ ursulinecenter.org. We would love to have you with us in our celebration!

- continued on next page



Welcome

Konini is a Greek word translated in Sacred Scripture as fellowship, communion, or partnership. It goes beyond shared belief to shared life in Christ with one another, encompassing mutual sharing of spiritual blessings with commitment to one

another's well-being. St. Paul, in Hebrews 10:24-25, tells us that "other believers encourage us and walk alongside us and we do the same for them."

In this issue of the UrsuLine you will read about the way the Ursuline Sisters have and continue to live the spirit of *koinonia* and the charism of St. Angela Merici in partnership with many. These partnerships include our Sisters in community, our Ursuline Associates, friends of the Ursulines, St. Ursula Academy, our lay staff at Ursuline Convent Offices, our Healthcare Team, the Heath Care Facilities where our Sisters are residents, our lawyers and investors, the members of our Ursuline Convent Foundation Board, the former Ursuline Center Board, the Foundation and Board of Trustees of St. Ursula Academy, the members of the Mary Manse College Alumni Board, our alumni and

benefactors. Each of these is part of the extended family of the Ursuline Sisters of Toledo.

St. Angela, who knew the Scriptures by and in heart, echoes in her Last Counsel, the advice of St. Paul 12:6 to live in harmony. She lived her life in partnership with many individuals, including an extended family of those who invited her to live in their homes, her secretary, and the third order Franciscans who missioned her. She used this extended family model by entrusting the motherly and spiritual formation of the young members of the smaller neighborhood units of the Company to widows (Colonelle). The Colonelle, in turn, connected with the Matrons (Lady Governors) who were responsible for management of the entire Company. And the Matrons, when necessary, consulted trustworthy men (in matters of law and finance) that affected the rights of individual members and stability of the Company. We have adapted this family model to our own times and circumstances.

As you read, we hope you see yourself as a member of our extended family with whom we share blessed relationship.

Suster Sander Shesman

President

Partnering with Others for 170 Years - continued

world that gave life and meaning beyond what was imaginable.

Relationships abounded with continued communication and commitment. Working together led to loyal support and companionship. One hundred-seventy years covered times of great joy and hope, times of building and letting go, times of hardship, growth and expansion, times of discouragement and sorrow. Yet faith and trust in God remained with the Sisters and all who accompanied them along the path.

Knowing that God continues to provide such wonderful donors and supporters who journey together with the Sisters brings joy and deep gratitude for friends who believe in our mission to build the kingdom of God and carry the spirit of St. Angela Merici into a future with happiness. Our history is something to be proud of and our legacy is a story to be shared. We thank God for all who have gone before us and upon whose shoulders we stand who allow us to move into greater trust and faith for the future. We thank YOU!



Sister Sandy Sherman shares a special blessing card with a St. Ursula Academy student council member.

Ursuline Archives of Toledo -Our Story, Our Rich History, Our Legacy

For the past few years, there has been much activity, many boxes, files, documents, letters, and photos circulating in the Archives at the Convent Offices. The Ursuline Sisters have committed themselves to housing and preserving their archives with the Women Religious Archives Collaborative (WRAC) repository, a state-of-the-art, 31,000-square-foot Heritage Center scheduled to open in Cleveland, Ohio sometime in 2026-2027. Groundbreaking took place July 22, 2025. At this time

there are 45 Religious Congregations across the United States that look to Cleveland as the new home for their archives.

In mid-July, the archives of Toledo welcomed the help of Sister Susan Durkin, OSU (Cleveland), Executive

Director of WRAC, Sarah Lubelski, Lead Archivist for WRAC, Laural Wilson, Archivist for the Ursulines of Louisville, Kentucky, and volunteers Sister Susan Zion, Sarah Brown, SUA 2020 and Bella Swansinger, Junior of Perrysburg High School. They spent four days with Brandi Sharlow, our Archives Processor, organizing files and documents, sorting, discarding, marking items to keep or to pass on, making "to-do" lists and more.

Why all this? The Ursuline story
is rich and filled with treasured
memories, events, milestones, celebrations, music,
art, poetry and so much more. Our community grew
from five Sisters who came from Cleveland in 1854 to
as large as 280+ in the 1960's. Safeguarding our history
and sustaining the spirit and charism of St. Angela
Merici in the daily lives of the Sisters tells a story worth
preserving and is open to future generations to read and
experience.

for Native American girls.

over the notice of the sustaining this wond archives we knowing to generation portion of \$350,000 for \$350,000 for

Letters from Sisters, beautifully hand-written, share the pain and suffering of the early days when they had so little to begin with, as well as the times of hope, joy and laughter of experiences that gave them hope and gratitude to God for being faithful and protective. Through all the trials and errors of creating new life, new



Architect rendering of the Women Religious Archives Collaborative Heritage Center, scheduled to open sometime in 2026-2027.

An original photograph of the six

Ursuline Sisters who bravely ventured

to Montana to start mission schools

ministries, buildings, and then having to let go of the same, tells a story of resilience, perseverance, courage, and sacrifice.

The Toledo Ursulines have a wonderful story of Mother Amadeus Dunne and her friend, Mary Fields,

that in itself has become a book by Sister Irene Mahoney, Roman Union Ursuline of the Eastern Province, entitled "Lady Blackrobes." This story of six Sisters from Toledo who volunteered to go to Montana to start mission schools for Native American girls along with the Jesuit schools for boys, is well worth a read!

The 45 congregations committed to sending their archives to the Cleveland repository when they are ready are in the midst of a campaign to raise \$15 million for an endowment

over the next five years to support the collaborative operations into the future. We are so excited about this wonderful opportunity! Our decision to place our archives with WRAC provides a great sense of comfort, knowing that our legacy will be lovingly stewarded for generations to come. The Ursuline Sisters of Toledo's portion of the \$15 million Endowment campaign is \$350,000 and we feel confident we can find supporters to help us make this happen. We hope you will share in our excitement for this project, and we invite you to learn more at archivescollaborative.org. Because we believe our history is also important to you, we ask you to consider a gift to this worthwhile project to help us preserve our legacy well into the future.

Page 2 UrsuLine Fall 2025 Ursuline Sisters of Toledo Page 3

St. Ursula Academy Carries the Legacy of Education into the Future



SUA Welcomes New Leadership

St. Ursula Academy proudly continues its Ursuline tradition of excellence with the appointment of Lindsay



Lindsay Jordan '02 SUA Principal

h the appointment of Lindsay (Launder) Jordan '02 as Principal, effective July 1. A distinguished alumna, parent, and former Director of Advancement, Lindsay brings a deep understanding of and passion for our Ursuline mission.

"We conducted an extensive search and found our ideal candidate within our own community," said Alison Krieger, Chair of the Board of Trustees. "Lindsay's dedication to our Catholic and Ursuline mission, proven

leadership abilities, and heart as an educator made her the outstanding choice to lead our academic program forward."

Over the past three years as Director of Advancement, Jordan successfully led fundraising efforts that strengthened the school's financial foundation, expanded scholarship opportunities, and enhanced campus facilities. Her collaborative leadership style and strategic vision have advanced SUA's mission and will serve her well in her new role.

Lindsay reflected, "St. Ursula Academy shaped me as a young woman, and now I have the privilege of watching it shape my own daughters. My roots and heart have always been in education, and I look forward to working with our exceptional faculty and staff to ensure

"St. Ursula Academy shaped me as a young woman, and now I have the privilege of watching it shape my own daughters."



~ Lindsay Jordan '02

that SUA continues to provide an outstanding college preparatory education rooted in our Ursuline Core Values. I am deeply honored to serve the school that has meant so much to me and to generations of young women."

Nourishing the Ursuline Spirit: Educator Pilgrimage to Italy

The Ursuline Spirit and Core Values continue through St. Ursula Academy as staff members Kim Shockey and Jen Guzman participated in an educator's pilgrimage to Italy in June, sponsored by the Ursuline Education Network (UEN). The pilgrimage was in celebration of the Jubilee Year and to remember St. Angela's pilgrimage to Rome 500 years ago. Teachers from seven member schools followed a path that included Desenzano, Salo, Brescia, Assisi, Rome, and Florence.



Kim Shockey, SUA
Director of Academics,
and Jen Guzman, Director
of SUA's Junior Academy,
traveled to Italy with
the Ursuline Education
Network and walked the
path St. Angela walked in
her time, gaining valuable
knowledge to bring back
to SUA.

Being able to walk the paths St. Angela walked in her time (1474-1540) were highlights and sacred moments connecting to her love of God and the vision she had of helping women develop their relationship with God in profound ways.

The participating teachers hope to meet over the next several months to prepare an updated curriculum on St. Angela to bring their experiences back into their schools and classroom environment.

Jen Guzman, Director of SUA's Junior Academy, said, "What I most want to share with our faculty, staff, and students is a renewed appreciation for Angela's remarkable courage, unwavering faith, and strong commitment to community.

"Angela encountered each person with love and respect for their unique character. She led with compassion, empowering others through her presence and encouragement. She didn't wait for ideal conditions to act - she trusted in God and moved forward with a clear vision of service. I want our students to truly connect with Angela and see in her a role model who is not only inspiring but also deeply relatable."

Kim Shockey, Director of Academics, shared, "I would like to bring back that St. Angela established the Company of Ursula to educate young women with a common, united mission. She found the value in sharing the journey with other passionate individuals throughout Italy. St. Angela was a visionary, thinking ahead to the future and how to best serve the people, as many say she was ahead of her time with her actions and company."

Recognizing Excellence: UEN Faculty Award

Longtime SUA faculty member Dennis Maas was honored with the inaugural Esteemed Educator Faculty Award, named in memory of St. Ursula's Toledo Principal Nichole Flores. After careful review by UEN's board, Dennis emerged as the deserving recipient.



Dennis Maas, teacher at SUA and recipient of the inaugural UEN Faculty Award

Pioneering Leadership: SUA's Leadership Program

We are proud of St. Ursula Academy and how the administration has helped bring the school to new heights – one being the **Leadership Program**. As announced on the SUA website, "In Spring 2021, President Mary Werner and former principal Nichole Flores, who passed away in 2024, announced SUA's selection as **the first school in the nation** to provide a four-year, applied neuroscience- and evidence-based leadership curriculum for high school girls taught during the academic school day. Advised by some of the world's top thought leaders in coaching and leader development, the Leadership Program has received international recognition as a 'leadership and management idea with the potential to change the world.' (Thinkers50 Radar List 2021)."

St. Ursula Academy continues to honor its Ursuline heritage while boldly looking to the future – welcoming new leadership, immersive educational experiences, and innovative programming that all serve to enrich the lives of young women for years to come.

Catholic Sisters Week Food Drive Makes Huge Community Impact

The Catholic religious Sisters in the Toledo Diocese once again collaborated to sponsor the fifth annual Catholic Sisters Week Food Drive on March 14, 2025 at Walt Churchill's Market and at the Ursuline Convent Offices. Sisters and supporters collected 7,632 pounds of non-perishable food items and \$4,260 in monetary donations to support the Toledo SeaGate Food Bank. The food bank says that every dollar will provide 4 pounds of food, bringing the total



Ursuline Associates Debbie Bercher and Sarah Abts accept food donations during the Catholic Sisters Week Food Drive.

poundage of food collected to 24,672. Toledo SeaGate Food Bank supplies food at no cost to more than 400 pantries and programs throughout Northwest Ohio to supplement their inventories, including many Catholic parish food banks.

Participating in this year's Catholic Sisters Week Food Drive were the Ursuline Sisters, Sisters of Notre Dame of the United States, Sisters of Mercy of Alma, Sylvania Franciscan Sisters, Tiffin Franciscan Sisters, Mercedarian Sisters of the Blessed Sacrament, and the Sisters of the Visitation.

Your contribution to this worthy project has blessed countless families in our community! Thank you to all who participated in the Catholic Sisters Week Food Drive!



Sister Sandy Sherman, Sister Donna Frey, Val Myers, Sister Carol Reamer, and Michelle Scazzero with a small sample of the food that was collected at the Ursuline Convent Offices to support the Toledo SeaGate Food Bank.

Page 4 Ursuline Sisters of Toledo Page 5



In Loving Memory

Sister Mary Alice Henkel

Sister Mary Alice Henkel, OSU, who led a life of service to others through her work in the medical field, as a social justice promoter and later as an extraordinary poet, passed away at Otterbein Sunset House on October 12, 2024.

Born to the late Arthur and Margaret Henkel, she entered the Ursuline Convent in September 1957.

A graduate of W.W. Ross High School in Fremont, Ohio, Sister Mary Alice earned her Bachelor of Science degree from Baldwin Wallace College in 1954. Her educational journey continued with studies at Mary Manse College, Wabash College, and the Mercy Hospital School of Medical Technology. She also traveled abroad as a companion to fellow Sisters studying in Europe.

Sister Mary Alice served as a lab technician in science classes at Mary Manse College before becoming a medical technologist at Mercy Hospital in 1970. She worked diligently in this role until her retirement in 1994, after which she became certified as a Home Care aide. Sister Mary Alice also enjoyed working parttime at *The Catholic Chronicle* and assisting her fellow Ursuline Sisters with errands and transportation.

A gifted and award-winning poet, Sister Mary Alice published two books of her poetry and often recited works by the classical poets. She enjoyed attending lectures on theological topics, particularly those related to Catholic Social Teaching, including those in the Corpus Christi University Parish Lecture Series. A champion for social justice, she devoted her time to various volunteer activities, supporting organizations such as Women Blessing Women, Family House, Claver House, the Eleanor Kahle Senior Center, Corpus Christi University Parish's Feed Your Neighbor program, and Rahab's Heart, where she served as a beloved street

outreach worker. She also volunteered for many years at the US Senior Open at Inverness Club, Toledo.

Sister Mary Alice was preceded in death by her parents and her close friend, Sister Stephanie Helfrich, OSU. She is survived by her Sisters and Associates of the Ursuline Community.

In accordance with her wishes, Sister Mary Alice donated her body to The University of Toledo, College of Medicine.

Sister Bernarda Breidenbach

Sister Bernarda Breidenbach, OSU (Carol Ann Breidenbach), a dedicated educator and administrator in the Diocese of Toledo, died January 27, 2025 at Rosary Care Center in Sylvania, Ohio.

Sister Bernarda was the daughter of the late Bernard and Anna (Kimmet) Breidenbach. Born and raised on a farm in Tiffin, Ohio, Sister Bernarda and her family were parishioners at St. Joseph Catholic Church, Tiffin. She entered the Ursuline Convent of the Sacred Heart in September of 1964.

Sister Bernarda graduated from St. Ursula Academy in 1964. She earned a Bachelor's degree in Elementary Education from the former Mary Manse College in 1973, a Master's degree in Religious Studies from Aquinas College, Grand Rapids, Michigan in 1979, and an Administration Certification from the University of Toledo. She also pursued advanced studies courses at Dayton University and Bowling Green State University.

Holding a special fondness for children and teachers, including parish ministry, Sister Bernarda spent her entire teaching and principalship career in the Diocese of Toledo Catholic schools. She taught at St. John in Point Place, St. Mary in Tiffin, Good Shepherd in Oregon, as well as St. Patrick of Heatherdowns and St. Agnes in Toledo. Sister Bernarda

then held principal positions at Queen of Peace (now known as Queen of Apostles) in Toledo, Immaculate Conception in Bellevue, and St. Richard School in Swanton.

Recognized for her dedication,
Sister Bernarda was named "One of
Ten Outstanding Teachers in the Toledo
Diocese" in 1980 and "Outstanding
Administrator/Principal" for the entire
Toledo area by the Toledo Association for
the Education of Young Children in 2006.

Sister Bernarda served as Councilor on the leadership team of the Toledo Ursulines from 2006 - 2010 and 2020 - 2022, and as President from 2010 – 2014.

The more recent past presented new challenges to her health and mobility.

True to her character and vocation,

Sister Bernarda turned the page to a new ministry – providing care and hope to fellow residents at Rosary Care Center.

Aboard her motorized wheelchair, she visited and ministered to others with her positive attitude.

Sister Bernarda is survived by her sister Marilyn (Edwin) Kokosky, brothers Marion (Gayle) Breidenbach, James (Diana) Breidenbach, Bernard (Sharon) Breidenbach, Jr., and Kenneth (Betty) Breidenbach, her loving nieces and nephews, great-nieces and greatnephews, great-great-nieces and greatgreat-nephews, and the Sisters and Associates of the Ursuline Community.



Ministering in our Community

Sister Janice Ann Brown's Commitment to Helping Save Lives

Sister Janice Ann Brown, since the late 1970s, has been giving

blood at the American Red Cross on a regular basis. As of April 21, 2025, she has reached the 13 gallon mark. She was inspired by her father, "Curly" Brown who had a history also of donating his blood for others. She says the need of blood for people waiting for surgery or other procedures drives her to keep on a regular donating schedule. Sister Janice Ann contributes her time to the Ursuline Community by driving Sisters to appointments, shopping, delivering mail, and other needed assistance. She also helps at the jail for prayer services when possible. Sister Janice Ann has a heart



Sister Janice Ann Brown

of gold when it comes to being faithful with recycling and keeping in touch with the Sisters, especially with those residing in nursing facilities. Thank you, Sister Janice Ann, for giving a great example of God's message to be available for any work of charity!

Ursuline Sisters and Associates Stuff Socks for the Needy

Ursuline Sisters and Associates joined fellow members of the Toledo Area Associate Networking Group (TAANG) in a project aimed at bringing much needed supplies and cheer to those standing on the corners of our community. Described as a "Sock Stuffing Party," Ursuline, Notre Dame, Sylvania Franciscan, Tiffin Franciscan Sisters, and Mercy Sisters and Associates gathered at Rosary Care Center in Sylvania in December 2024 to stuff more than 600 pairs of socks that were donated by the sock company, Bombas, with small items such as candy, gum, band aids, and \$5 McDonald's gift cards. These socks then could be carried in our cars to be given to those who are homeless or needy.





Ursuline Associates Louis and Pat Torda stuff socks during the TAANG Sock Stuffing Party.

Page 6 UrsuLine Fall 2025 Ursuline Sisters of Toledo Page 7

Welcome New Associates

The Ursuline Sisters and Associates welcomed two new Associates, Sister Mary Jo Szpila, SND, and Laurie Toth, this past year.

Sister Mary Jo Szpila, SND shares her journey with many Ursuline connections:

"On April 23, 2024, I began a new relationship with the Toledo Ursuline Sisters, as an Associate. I've been in their sphere of influence for much of my life. I was



Sister Mary Jo Szpila, SND, right, was mentored by Sister Nancy Mathias.

baptized in 1949 at St. Patrick Historic Church and then lived in Good Shepherd Parish, both staffed by Ursulines. My family relocated to West Toledo where I attended Gesu School and Notre Dame Academy, both under the direction of the Sisters of Notre Dame. I joined the Sisters of Notre Dame in 1967. "At the time of my

confirmation in the 3rd grade, my parents helped me choose a name. Dad's mother (who I never knew) was called Aniela (Polish for Angela??) and Mom's maternal grandmother (who I never knew) was called Angeline. Putting those two names together, my parents figured out I could choose to be called Angela. Amazing, yes?

"I attended Mary Manse College in the 70's to complete my BA degree and went on to teach for 14 years. When assigned as Principal at St. Joseph School, Monroeville, I came into closer contact through mentoring by Sister Nancy Mathias who directed the new principals in the diocese. Five years later I was invited to work in the Diocesan Schools Office, again with Sister Nancy and others. Professional friendships formed there remain to this day.

"I applied for a Pastoral Care ministry opening when it was advertised by Sister Sandy Sherman and her Council in 2016. Through these past nine years as an employee of the Ursuline Sisters, I've grown in my understanding of Angela Merici by reading about her, praying through her intercession at the Community's annual missioning

services, studying the Associate Handbook, paying attention to the SUA reflections on St. Angela in the monthly newsletter, interacting with the Ursulines socially and professionally, and more. Angela's spirit is in the air I breathe in my ministry with them and for them.

"It is an honor to be accepted as an Associate to the Ursuline Convent of the Sacred Heart."

New Associate **Laurie Toth** shares her journey and decision to become an Ursuline Associate:

"I've heard that when a person is preparing for the sacrament of confirmation, that they don't actually pick their saint... but that the saint 'picks them!'

"St. Angela has been a true friend, a real presence... I believe that working for the Sisters and getting to know them over the years has been a place where she walked alongside... inspiring me to be open to creative, loving, or life-giving opportunities that God placed in front of me! The face of the Ursulines has been an invitation to see her gaze, which is really a gaze up, eyes on The Lord! Which is who we are all seeking, anyway!

"St. Angela's charism and counterculture responses that opened doors for her has also been embedded on my heart, inspiring me to bring ladies together, start



Sister Margaret Anne Carstensen, Sister Sandy Sherman, Laurie Toth, and Sister Donna Frey rejoice at Laurie's Associate Commitment Ceremony.

prayer groups, teach children about the saints and virtues, and to travel to holy sites! (to name a few!)

"When discerning whether or not I'd like to become an Associate, it occurred to me that in my heart, I was one in spirit!!

"Thanks be to God!"

We Appreciate Our Benefactors

The Ursuline Sisters are grateful for your generous gifts which help us make a difference in the lives of so many – through various ministries and the care of our retired and infirm Sisters. This list of benefactors includes donations received by the Ursuline Convent from August 1, 2024 through July 31, 2025. If we have omitted your name inadvertently, please notify the Ursuline Convent Office, 4045 Indian Road, Toledo, OH 43606 or call (419) 536-9587. If you donated to St. Ursula Academy, your donation is recorded in St. Ursula Academy publications.

Dennis & Therese Addis Joanne Wiegand Allan Jack & Barb Altenburger Michael & Carol Anderson John D. Anderson, Jr. Rosemary Anspach John & Sharron Apo Eric E. Baho Barbara E. Baker Frances Baldasare Rose Ballard Dr. Stephen & Cathy Bazeley Mary E. Beadle Catherine Bergeron James & Nancy Bingle Alean Zeiler Bocik Andy & Melissa Bucher Philip & Debra Buerk John D. Carrigan Ronald & Ann Cleary **Denise Conrad** Meghan Covey M. Judith Crocker **Brad & Mary Crown** Stuart & Denise Cubbon Jeanne Cummings

Colette K. Egner Jane Smythe Finn Barbara Bils Flaig Florence Flanagan Christine Flynn William M. Fortuna Mr. & Mrs. James A. Frey Geraldine Funari George A. Gillig & Music **Endowment Fund** Thomas & Judy Halker Jovita Harrah Barbara Heather Al & Paula Hemminger Rose M. Hermes Jarrod & Erin Hirschfeld Rosemary Hiss Gerald & Jeannine Hoeffel Foundation Carol Hood (dec.) Barbara J. Howard Cornelia Huss-Boyle Marygene Huth Margaret M. Johnson Tana Joy Patricia L. Kalin

Kaptur Community Fund Kathleen Kearns Susan Kirwan Marcia R. Kolbeck Michael & Margaret Krasniewski Theresa Langenderfer Martha Lause Steve & Molly LeBlanc Kayleen Lemont Mary Patricia Lora Virginia Ann Losek Carol Imes Luscombe Dr. Laura L. Manzey Joe & Mary Jo Mascazine Patricia Mattingly Martha McKee Eileen McCov Jeanne Donohue McElroy Rose M. Mesenburg Larry & Kitty Meyers M. Carolyn Moening Bill Moore Nanci Murdock Barbara Nelson Barbara Neumann-Scott

Donna O'Connell Debra A. Paterakis Laura Peppard Elizabeth Perz Bruce & Robin Peterson Pamella Phillips Judith A. Piotrowski Bill & Mary Jane Pridgeon Jane Rensch John & Sue Riley Rev. Daniel Ring Charles & Diane Rothers Mary Beth Rumer Elizabeth Russamano Sean Savage Joseph & Michelle Scazzero Clare Schmelzer Ruth Scott Janice Harroun Scovic Jane Ehlinger Sherman Loras & Rosemary Sieve Sisters of Notre Dame Sisters of St. Francis - Tiffin Mr. & Mrs. Robert A. Smith Sr. Regina Smith Valeria Sobecki

Barbara Sochocki Barbara Spoonmore B. J. Stevens Jean McDowell Summer Teresa Sun Dianne M. Tankoos Thomas & Karen Taylor Charlotte Troike Bruce & Joan Tunberg Joy Turner Stanley & Nancy Turski Steve & Paula Verhoff Ariadna Reshetylo Wall Otto & Dolores Weik Tony & Kay Wernert Kathleen Wielfaert Eileen A. Williams Catherine Witker Sr. Jean Marie Woitas, SJ Christine Woodruff Margaret Wroblewski Patricia Yannarella

In Memory Of...

SR. ANGELITA ABAIR
Joan Valentine

SUSAN JOHNSON ANDERSON Melinda A. McGill

MRS. MARCY ANDREWS
Ruth Mary (Cookie) Westmeyer

HAL ARNER Betty Ann Gill Arner

SUE BABB Brad & Michelle Babb

SALLY ROMP BAUMAN, SUA '61 Judith C. Neipp

SR. GEORGIANNA BENNER Penny Steffanni Norma K. Wang

KENNY & BETTY BENORE Carol Korsmo AGNES TOMME BERGMAN Marie C. LaPointe

BARBARA ANN BERGMAN Deborah Yenrick

MARY C. BODIE Dorothy Schwanbeck

WILLIAM F. BRAATZ Joanne C Braatz

JOAN DOUGHERTY BRADNER Karen Rolandelli

Marcia R. Kolbeck

SR. BERNARDA BREIDENBACH Denis & Jennifer Babb Debbie Bercher Robert & Carolyn Breidenbach Sr. Janice Ann Brown Joanne Buckenmeyer Peggy Fry Sandi Gelinas Bette Kreuz
Mireille Lambert
Tom & Margie Lumbrezer
Jim & Judy Miller
John & Valerie Myers
Leonard & Judy Polcyn
Mary Richard
Don & Nanci Riddle

Kenneth & Lynn Konoff

Joseph & Michelle Scazzero Chris Soto Jeff & Nancy Traudt Fr. David Tscherne

KATHRYN BRUSS Mary K. Valiton

Sr. Maria Van Ausdale

BURNARD/ZAFIRAU FAMILY MEMBERS Catherine Zafirau

JANICE CALLEN Cindy Losey MOTHER MARY CHARLES Marcia Staczek

SARA DURLIAT COPI Joan A. Magnuson

SR. ANTOINETTE COSENTINO Keith & Pamela Ewald Joanne Vartorella Jackson

SR. MARY JANE COSENTINO Keith & Pamela Ewald Joanne Vartorella Jackson

DONALD & VIRGINIA CRITCH Patricia Meis

CATHERINE CRONIN Ariadna Reshetylo Wall

REV. JAMES CRYAN, OSFS Patricia A. Cryan

SR. MARY PATRICK DELL Mary F. Thomas

MARSHALL R. DESMOND Ann Desmond

ART & HARRIET DISTEL
John & Catherine Gase

BARBRA DISTEL James & Diane Baker

RICHARD & MARY LOU DISTEL James & Diane Baker

SR. JOAN OF ARC DISTEL James & Diane Baker John & Catherine Gase

SR. ST. MARTIN DISTEL James & Diane Baker John & Catherine Gase

MR. & MRS. JOSEPH DURIS Pamela Braden

Page 8 UrsuLine Fall 2025 Ursuline Sisters of Toledo Page 9

In Memory Of...

FLOY DZIENGELEWSKI Michele Dziengelewski Scherzinger

MARGARET FRIEDRICH **FISCHER** Mary C. Phillips

NICHOLE OPERACZ FLORES Jill Wersell

MICHAEL FLOWERS Gina A. Flowers

TOM GARRETT Mary Jane Garrett

RICHARD GASE John & Catherine Gase

MR. & MRS. GLAZIER Sharon Streichert

SR. URSULA GRAHAM, OSU Jovita Harrah

SUSAN GROGAN, SUA '67 Patricia Dalton Byrne

SR. PATRICIA GROSSE Stanley & Nancy Turski

AMELIA GUERRA Martha Wheeler

BARBARA VAN DUSEN HAUSWIRTH, SUA '65 Colleen McQuillen Mattera

SR. STEPHANIE HELFRICH Tim & Kelly Coleman

SR. MARY ALICE HENKEL Debbie Bercher Rosemary Boezi Patricia A. Cryan Tina Hibbs Frances G. Hipp Louise M. Kerschner Joe & Mary Jo Mascazine Jim & Judy Miller John & Valerie Myers Kathy Williams O'Shaughnessy Walter Palicki Mary C. Phillips Leonard & Judy Polcyn Don & Nanci Riddle Joseph & Michelle Scazzero Mary Ann Steinhauser Sr. Maria Van Ausdale Royce Wicks

SR. JUSTINE HILL Tim & Kelly Coleman Theresa Jakubowski Tony & Kay Wernert

GENE HIPP Frances G. Hipp

John & Valerie Myers

KELLER Jacqueline Keller

KORHUMEL

Linda Coleman Jim & Judy Miller Janice Stickles

NICK KROCHMALNY Bonnie Krochmalny

Judy & Phil Kurth

SR. JANE CATHERINE LAUER Penny Steffanni Norma K. Wang Jane Whitlatch

LAWTON John C. Lawton

SR. VIRGINIA MARIE LUDWIG

MACELWANE Stephen & Mary Pero

SR. PERPETUA MACELWANE

Coletta Allen Fran Anderson Cathy Balik Mari-Lou Beining Debbie Bercher Thomas & Mary Berg Rosemary Boezi Paul & Robin Bonfiglio Tom & Ann Borgia Nancy Bourquin Ken Breidenbach

Sr. Janice Ann Brown

Joanne Buckenmeyer

Ann Filipiak

MARY PATRICIA LANE

HAROLD & MARY LINCOLN

SR. MARGARET MANION Judy Bressler

ROSEANN JACKSON

SR. FLORA THERESE

EILEEN MURTAGH

SR. MARY JO KOUDELKA

KENTON KURTH

Barbara Schira

ROSE MARY FORRESTER

David B. Lincoln

Don & Nanci Riddle Marianne Beins Vere

MOTHER JOHN BAPTIST

Stephen & Mary Pero

Chris Soto John & Joyce Stengle Karen Stone Patricia Strasser Lisa Strugarek Dennis & Jean Thayer William E. Thees Jack & Teri Thourot Jeff & Nancy Traudt Fr. David Tscherne Stanley & Nancy Turski Mary K. Valiton Sr. Maria Van Ausdale Paul Warnement Jennifer Janowiecki Brattain Jan Watkins Michael Zavac Doug & Deborah Zimmerman

Carol Chivington Linda Coleman Joan M. Connors

Don & Barb Frey

Judith M. Haas

Michael K. Hart

Marilyn R. Jensen

Kevin & Sue Kenney

Mary M. Kasper

Paul Kleeberger

Bette Kreuz

Trish Lackey

Jane McGee

Mireille Lambert

Marcia R. Kolbeck

Bonnie Krochmalny

Nick & Laura Kubiak

Karen Janowiecki Mellen

Larry & Kitty Meyers

John & Valerie Myers

Larry & Sharon Ohlman

Leonard & Judy Polcyn

Regina Janowiecki Rambo

Joseph & Michelle Scazzero

SJS Investment Consulting Inc.

Jim & Judy Miller

Susan Millonia

Walter Palicki

Katherine Pfohl

Patricia Porter

Daniel Puccetti

Monica Rancatore

Mary Beth Rumer

Kate Savage

Diana Schriner

Bob & Nancy Slykhuis

Dan & Beth Hafner

Teri Giacci

Adams

Rev. F. Anthony Gallagher

Jill M. Hoppenjans & Elizabeth

Bob & Charlene Donelan Mary & Len Donovan Marilyn Dubielak Colette K. Egner Mary Fondren-Beakas

Estate of Mary Ellen Say Estate of Patricia Ruth Russell

SR. M. CLARENCE **MATTHEWS** Denise M. McHue

SR. MARY ALICE MCGILL Elizabeth Raker

DR. DONALD & MRS. HELEN MCGRATH Madonna McGrath

COLLEEN WHELAN MCGREGOR Joan VanAuken

Mary Manse Alumni Association MARY JO BLANCHARD MILBANK, SUA '64 Patricia Dalton Byrne

> **BILL & THERESA MITCHELL** Gina A. Flowers

SR. JOHN FRANCIS MOORE Susana Urbina

MARILYN SMITH MOSSING Tom & Ann Borgia

FATHER ROBERT MURPHY Lucy P. Sparck

SR. MARY ELLEN NAGLE Michael & Carol Anderson Frances G. Hipp Kay A. Madigan Stanley & Nancy Turski

JAMES NAZARUK Kathy Phillips Nazaruk

HAROLD & VERONICA **NEUMANN** Linda Burtch

JEANNE HATFIELD NEWIS Jean Czerniak Helen R. Daney Richard & Susan Fandrey Terry & Mary Beth Goatley Jeffrey & Susan Hanthorn Lawrence & Debra Ivan Michael & Janey Krasula Michael & Julia Kulakowski Janet Newell John & Melinda Newis Francine O'Bryan

James & Melanie Prisby Thomas & Therese Rawlins Mike & Geraldine Smith

We are grateful to the families of the deceased who

remembered

in their wills.

the Ursuline Sisters

JAMES & AGNES NIENBERG Mary Jane Garrett

SR. MAURA O'BRIEN Judy & Phil Kurth

SALLY O'CONNELL Suzanne Badyna

FLORENCE O'SHEA Patricia Dorfmeister

DOROTHY OSWALD Cindy Losey

OUR DECEASED RELATIVES Agnes A. Heckman

SR. KATHLEEN PADDEN Tony & Kay Wernert

KATHLEEN ANN PIEHL Mireille I ambert

SR. GRETCHEN **PUFFENBERGER** Kay A. Madigan

SR. PHILLIPA PURCELL Lucy P. Sparck

KATHLEEN ROESNER Carol Nagel

PAUL & KATHLEEN ROESNER Dr. Rebecca Roesner

JOHN & MARY K. ROMPILLS Rebecca Monnin

MARY JANE AYRES RYERSON, SUA '67 Patricia Dalton Byrne

IRMA & BOB SCHAAL Mary F. Thomas

ANTHONY SCUDERI Ann Ferrara Scuderi

In Memory Of...

ANNE SEAVEY Joanne Seavey

RITA GROSS SHINDLER Richard & Kelly Gum

SISTERS WHO TAUGHT AT **CCHS IN 1964** Patricia Rice Yancy

SISTERS WHO TAUGHT AT ROSARY CATHEDRAL IN 1960 Patricia Rice Yancy

MARY SIZEMORE Lori Kelly

SR. M. CAROLINE SMITH Linda Coleman

SR. M. IMELDA SMITH Roger & Cathy Drummer PAUL & ALICE SOVIAR Janet Ellzey

ST. ANGELA HALL TEACHERS Linda Coleman

MARY JIM STAHL Jim & Judy Miller

SR. KENWYN STEGER Kathleen Collins Haack Marcia R. Kolbeck Jane Steger Stanley & Nancy Turski Mary Ann Wolcott

JIM STRASSER Patricia Strasser

RONALD STREICHERT Sharon Streichert

EDGAR & MARY JANE SULIER

Otto & Dolores Weik

SR. VIRGINIA E. TIGHE Colleen Tighe Humphrey Barb Schmiedebusch

URSULINE SISTERS Garry & Dar Griffith Tom & Carol Pletz

URSULINE TEACHERS OF MARY MANSE COLLEGE Sister Rosine Sobczak, OSF/S

URSULINES WHO TAUGHT AT LIMA ST. GERARD **SCHOOL** Bill Moore

RUTH BLANK VENNER Lisa Venner Soeters

SR. EILEEN MARIE VOGEL Jerry & Karen Meier

SR. MARY ESTELLE WARNEMENT Tom & Anne Hummer

MARY WERSELL Kathleen A. Wersell Jill Wersell

MR. & MRS. STEVE WESTMEYER Ruth Mary (Cookie) Westmeyer

MR. & MRS. WALTER WESTMEYER Ruth Mary (Cookie) Westmeyer

SR. FRANCIS CLARE WESTMEYER Ruth Mary (Cookie) Westmeyer

PEGGY WHEELER Martha Wheeler

BERNETA WHELAN Joan VanAuken

REV. ROBERT WILHELM Margaret Kennedy Maziarz

SR. MARY LAWRENCE WILSON **Beverly Brunner** Kay A. Madigan Jim & Judy Miller Janice Stickles Ariadna Reshetylo Wall

RAY & MARY YARTON Judy Kilian

JANICE A. YOUNG Sr. Janice Ann Brown

MR. ROBERT ZANKL Ruth Mary (Cookie) Westmeyer

AGNES & JOHN ZEIGER James & Diane Baker

In Honor Of...

2024 JUBILIARIANS Joy Turner

SR. BERNARDA **BREIDENBACH JUBILEE** (Dec.) Debbie Bercher Larry & Kitty Meyers John & Valerie Myers Leonard & Judy Polcyn Don & Nanci Riddle Joseph & Michelle Scazzero Fr. David Tscherne

SR. JANICE ANN BROWN JUBILEE Debbie Bercher Frances G. Hipp Larry & Kitty Meyers John & Valerie Myers Leonard & Judy Polcyn Don & Nanci Riddle Joseph & Michelle Scazzero

SR. MARGARET ANNE CARSTENSEN Cathy & John Klonowski Frank & Barbara Korhumel Barbara Pawlak

CATHOLIC SISTERS WEEK Lois Martinez

SR. NELDA CHAFITELLI Dennis & Joan Tobias

SR. DONNA FREY Linda Coleman Tim & Kelly Coleman Mike & Kathy Runion

SR. BETH HEMMINGER JUBILEE Mari-Lou Beining Debbie Bercher Ann Schira Mackley Larry & Kitty Meyers John & Valerie Myers Leonard & Judy Polcyn Don & Nanci Riddle Joseph & Michelle Scazzero

SR. RITA MAE JOHNS Frances G. Hipp

MARY MANSE CLASS OF 1950 Frances G. Hipp

1955 Jim & Judy Miller MARY MANSE CLASS OF

MARY MANSE CLASS OF

1959 Donna L. Kirsch Anne Vander Hooven

MARY MANSE CLASS OF 1967 Pamella Phillips

MARY MANSE CLASS OF 1969 Jeanne Bohnett

Keith & Pamela Ewald Sandra Georgoff Cathy & John Klonowski Members of Class of 1969 Patricia Mouch Lee & Mary Jean Schimmel Janice Stickles JoAnn Voight JoAnne Sulewski Wayton

MARY MANSE CLASS OF Margaret J. Callahan

SR. NANCY MATHIAS Linda Coleman SR. COLETTA MCALLISTER

Denise M. McHue

SR. ANN MARIE MCMANUS Linda Coleman

GRACE ANN SCOTT & NICHOLAS SCOTT Donnette McGee

SR. SANDRA SHERMAN Lois A. Studer

SR. REGINA SMITH JUBILEE Mari-Lou Beining

Ursuline Sisters of Toledo

Debbie Bercher Larry & Kitty Meyers John & Valerie Myers Leonard & Judy Polcyn Don & Nanci Riddle Joseph & Michelle Scazzero

URSULINES 170TH ANNIVERSARY Coletta Allen Barbara E Baker Mari-Lou Beining Mary Helen Chachere Garry & Dar Griffith Mary Manse Alumni Association Larry & Kitty Meyers Jim & Judy Miller Walter Palicki Tom & Carol Pletz Don & Nanci Riddle Kate Savage Scott Savage Dorothy Schwanbeck Joe & Nancy Sellinger Marcia Staczek

Page 11



Celebrating the Ursulines' 170th Foundation Day

The St. Ursula Academy student body held a special Foundation Day Celebration Mass on December 18, 2024. Pictured here are Sister Donna Frey, Sister Carol Kronfield, SUA President Mary Werner, Sister Nelda Chafitelli, and Sister Claudia Holtz.

UrsuLine Fall 2025 Page 10



Ursuline Convent of the Sacred Heart 4045 Indian Road Toledo, OH 43606

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Non-Profit Org. U.S. Postage PAID Toledo, OH Permit No. 151

URSULINE

FALL 2025

The UrsuLine is published annually by the Ursuline Convent of the Sacred Heart.

phone: 419-536-9587

email: ursulines@ursulinecenter.org
website: www.toledoursulines.org
Find us on facebook:
Ursuline Sisters of Toledo

You may also read the UrsuLine online at www.toledoursulines.org

Editor: Michelle Scazzero

Editorial Staff: Sister Donna Frey, Valerie Myers

Please send change of address to: ursulines@ursulinecenter.org



Ist Prize

Patricia Wos Quinto, SUA '78

2nd Prize

Janice Swint Stickles, MMC '69

3rd Prize

Denise Navarre Cubbon, SUA '71

Thank you to all who helped make the Cherry Blossom Festa Raffle a success!



Mary Manse Alumni Mass & Luncheon

Sunday, October 12, 2025 St. Ursula Academy 4025 Indian Road, Toledo, Ohio

For more information, contact the Ursuline Convent Office at 419-536-9587.

Learn More About the Women Religious Archives Collaborative!



Scan the QR code with your phone camera to go to the WRAC website!

